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Southern California Cadet Council Meeting Minutes

7:00pm, 30 April 2015
Anaheim Christian Reformed Church
530 N. Dale Avenue, Anaheim, CA
[image: image1]
The final regular meeting of the Southern California Cadet Council in Cadet Year 2014-2015 was called to order by Gary Evans (at large Executive Board member and Council President) at 7:10p.m. 
Opening Prayer and Devotion 

Devotions and prayer were offered by Terry van Dyk, Head Counselor for Anaheim CRC (Club No. 1503).  Travis read from the Bill Warren devotional on “Integrity”.    Integrity matters; we are at war, not against flesh and blood, but against the spiritual realm which seeks to deny us Christ.  The Word of God speaks to all areas of life and we must live out that truth, especially to our Cadets.  This doesn’t mean perfection because we all stumble.  But we should not be hypocrites, e.g., do as I say not as I do.  Cadets watch everything and we must be men of integrity, living our lives for Jesus.
Workshops
Bernie Gabrielse, Head Counselor for First URC of Chino (Club No. 1530) and Council DCE provided a workshop entitled, “Cadetting through a Boy’s Eyes”.  A great time of discussion and insight for counselors to see what is valuable in the Cadetting ministry.
Craig Doty, Head Counselor for Bayview OPC (Club No. 1585) and Council DCE provided a workshop for the counselors from Emmanuel RC (Paramount) for becoming a certified Cadet counselor.

Roll Call was taken with nineteen men responding.  Counselors from the following clubs attending:

	Number
	Name
	Present

	1503
	Anaheim CRC
	6

	1510
	Emmanuel RC
	2

	1520
	The Bridge
	1

	1512
	Artesia Trinity CRC
	1

	1585
	Bayview OPC
	1

	1518
	Bellflower Bethany
	

	1569
	Bellflower Bethel
	

	1515
	Bellflower 1
	1

	1521
	Bellflower Rosewood
	

	1531
	Crosspoint CRC
	

	1530
	Chino 1
	4

	1536
	Escondido URC
	

	1539
	Long Beach CRC
	

	1558
	Oasis Moreno Valley
	

	1548
	The River CRC
	

	1557
	Hope Riverside
	

	1561
	San Diego New Life PCA
	

	1563
	Sun Valley
	2

	1565
	San Marcos CRC
	

	1566
	Westminster OPC
	

	4365
	Hope in Christ Community
	


Church name in bold indicates H/C attending

One at-large council members attended – Gary Evans, Council President 


Pinewood Derby Recap
Gary provided a review of the event.  He noted that overall the derby was a success but did express some concern with the pre-registration.  Some clubs confused pre-registration (filling out the Excel spreadsheet) with the check-in process where the cars are weighed and certified for the derby.  He suggested that next year there would be no pre-registration.
After cost profits from the Derby was reported at approximately $440.00.

The council discussed the need for the acquisition of two computers for the Grand Prix software.  This year’s derby again had some software glitches, but overall ran better than in the past.

Ken Klaasen, Head Counselor for Sun Valley (Club No. 1563) asked why second rounds of races were done for the group winners.

It was suggested that dead time be filled by allowing the boys to run races (without timers) “just for fun”.

The presence of the Hot Wheels™ cars for sale was a big attraction, but prior notification would have avoided some issues where boys used their lunch and snack money to purchase the cars.  Terry van Dyk expressed some concern about the purchase price at the derby ($4.00/car) could have bene subsidized since cars purchased at Walmart™, for example, cost about $1/car.  Gary Evans apologized, noting this opportunity arose at the last minute.  The Executive Board will work to approve whatever extracurricular activities occur at future Pinewood Derby races.
Craig Doty asked if clubs could have pit tables again next year.  Gary Evans noted this derby did have them, but the crowds overtook the tables.  He agreed that future races would have pit tables clearly marked for all clubs.

Matt Gabrielse, Counselor for 1st URC of Chino (Club No. 1530) and Congressman, noted that he found evidence of graphite in the men’s bathroom.  This was clearly a violation of the “no graphite on the premises” rule.  The council expressed remorse this had occurred and agreed better monitoring in the future was needed.

Three clubs in the council have timers to match the metal-type of tracks used for the derby: Rosewood, Bethany and Bell 1.

Action: Gary Evans will provide the minimum hardware requirements for computers to be provided to Craig.
Council Rocket Launch
Gary announced the dates of this year’s event; to be held in the Lucerne Valley dry lake bed on June 6th.  Launching will take place immediately after breakfast and the event would be concluding by around 10:30am.  Clubs interested in attending should notify Bernie Gabrielse.

Schedule of Events
Craig introduced the draft 2015-2016 Council Calendar.  The following were finalized:

27 Aug 2015 Council meeting will be hosted by Chino 1.

The 5 Nov 2015 Council meeting will be hosted by Bellflower Rosewood.

The February 2016 Council meeting will be hosted by Bayview OPC.

Gary Evans noted that the date for the 2016 Pinewood Derby falls on Easter weekend and will be changed.

The February council meeting may be held on a Saturday to facilitate travel and provide increased opportunities for workshops.  

Several counselors suggested advertising and promoting the topics for the workshops well in advance as a way to encourage counselors to attend council meetings.  Gary Evans informed the council members that the Executive Board will provide more details as they come available.

Gary encouraged clubs seeking specific training to speak to our council Developers’ of Counselor Education (DCEs) – Bernie Gabrielse and Craig Doty for assistance.

Bill Mulder, Head Counselor for Artesia Trinity CRC (Club No. 1512) noted the West Coast Camporee would be held sometime in the summer of 2016.
REPORTS
· Congress – Nothing to report.
· Treasurer – Dave Lewis, Head Counselor for The Bridge (Club No. 1520) and Council Treasurer noted approximately $2,300 in receivables.  He will update the report and provide it for posting to the council website.
· DCE – Craig announced the dates and location for the 10th Southwest Regional Counselors Conference (March 4-5, 2016 hosted by Golden Bear Council).
· Quartermaster – None.
· Secretaries – Craig noted that each club in our council has a webpage available on our website.  He encouraged clubs to post news-worthy items and link the page to their church website to promote Cadetting.  Gary Evans asked for anyone with computer graphic design expertise to assist Craig in updated the website.
· President’s – let us know if for Cadet Sundays, a local church awards.  Ice Cream Social can Gary and family come.

Next Council Meeting.  The next meeting will be hosted by 1st URC of Chino.  The date will be Thursday, August 27th.

After thanking the counselors from Crosspoint for hosting our meeting, Gary Evans closed with prayer for the ministry to the boys in our clubs, the decisions and plans made tonight, and traveling mercies at 9:20p.m.  The council concluded the meeting by singing the Cadet Hymn.

In Christ’s Service,

Craig P. Doty
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